
Negotiations 
May 12, 2020 

 
Those present for the FEA were Monique Lenz, Karisa Phelps and Stacey Steele.  Byron Stutzman, Hali 
Mackert and Jamie Hymas sit for the District.  There were also several members in the audience. 
 
Byron started off the meeting by thanking the FEA for being so great to work with.  He has done 
negotiations in other places and this is by far his best experience. 
 
The meeting today was going to be mostly focused on language but there are still unknowns. There will 
be a meeting tomorrow with Supt. Ybarra that will focus on a few things.  Byron will send the link so that 
Monique and Karisa could sit in on that. 
 
Byron showed the current salary schedule.  The State Dept. of Education had verified with Jamie just this 
morning that no one will move a cohort for funding purposes.  Byron said that falls in line with our first 
proposal that shows everyone staying at the same schedule except where the State mandates 
differently.  The IEA was told that the career ladder would stay the same, but were told everyone will 
move a cohort so that will need to be clarified.   Jamie looked in her email and had just received 
clarification from Brandon Phillips that no one moves. 
 
As far as the insurance increase, Byron is still saying that employees will pick up the increase.  It is about 
$59 per month per individual.  He is looking for places to find the funding for it.  It will be an additional 
$160,000 in cost to the District for all employees. 
 
Byron stated that he will take off of the table the furlough days (#4 on original proposal).  The new #4 on 
the District’s proposal will be to add the two additional days for Professional Development.  He would 
really like to see this happen and to have them be floating days.  The District is looking at purchasing a 
new system (Canvas). It can really enhance what we do and help up us out greatly if this same situation 
of online learning becomes necessary again.  It would make it more seamless and consistent.  If we had 
two more days that could help us learn the new system.  He has contacted the other District’s around us 
and most of them have 190 contract days.  Monique asked if they had more instructional hours than us 
and Byron stated that he had not checked that.  He also stated that we may not have the high powered 
Marzano guys come in next fall.  It will all depend on money.  Karisa asked that if we happened to be in 
this same situation next fall, would it be possible to do the training during those days.  Byron said he 
would think about that. 
 
The FEA stated that they came today to talk about language for accommodating HB523 and the 
Advanced Rung and wait for numbers for the salaries. However, Jamie said that since there is no 
movement next year, no one will move to the Advanced Rung.  However, the reporting will still need to 
be done for it, but maybe the wording isn’t a big issue at this point.   
 
The FEA stated that since we hope to have numbers soon and should be able to finish by July 1st, the 
Memorandum of Understanding that they had proposed would not be needed.  Byron also agreed. 
The FEA will talk to their people and have a discussion on movement and they will find out what they 
can. 
 
The FEA had a question on the wording in the Master Agreement on 10-2 for the Education Allocation.  
The wording does state when the staff has a “Professional Endorsement” but some don’t really 



understand that and think that if they have a BA+24 or a Master’s they qualify for the bonus.  It was 
decided that we should add a “(P1+) on the career ladder” and that will make it more clear.   Byron did 
not have a problem with that.  
 
The FEA stated that they would really like the wording regarding a calendar committee to be added.  
They feel teachers would have valuable input.  Byron added some preliminary wording as 11-5 and both 
sides that it was sufficient.   
 
Karisa wanted to verify that the CARES money would be about $420,000 and would be coming in May.  
Byron verified that amount but we have no idea when we will get it.  It is probable that we won’t get it 
all at once.  Hali stated that we will have to spend it, report how we did, and then get reimbursed after 
the fact. 
 
It was clarified that the 1% holdback this year would be about $150,000 which is 1% of our estimated 
$15 million dollar budget. 
 
Jamie mentioned that the Workman’s Comp review was done yesterday and we were told there would 
be $30,000 increase in our premiums. 
 
Byron stated that we will need everyone’s help next March when the supplemental is back up for vote.  
It will need to pass or we will be in real trouble.  It is another 10% of our budget. 
 
The next meeting was scheduled for Tuesday, May 19th at 1:00 p.m. 
 




